
NEWS RELEASE     |     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE     |     July 5, 2025 

TRAILL COUNTY INTERSTATE 29 INJURY CRASH UPDATE

What: Injury Crash 

Where: Interstate 29, MM 95; approximately 3 miles north of Grandin 

When: Thursday, July 3, 2025, at approximately 3:30 PM CDT 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Good  

Crash Involvement: Rollover 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Traill County Sheriff’s Office, Grandin Fire 
& Responders, Hillsboro Sanford Ambulance Service, West Traill Ambulance Service, and 
Agassiz Valley Human Services 

Vehicle No. 1: 2017 Ford Transit 

Driver No. 1: Andrew Clapp, 34 years old; Arvilla, ND; uninjured 
Restraints: Seat belt worn 
Charges: None  

Passenger No. 1: Roseanne Clapp; 35 years old; Arvilla, ND, injury   
Restraints: Seat belt worn 

Passengers No. 2 through 12: Juveniles ranging from 9 months to 16 years old, non, life-
threatening injuries. 
Restraints: restraints worn 

NARRATIVE: On Thursday, July 3 at approximately 3:30 PM, a Ford Transit driven by 
Andrew Clapp, was southbound on Interstate 29 north of Grandin, traveling in the right lane. 
The left rear tire blew, and the Ford entered the west ditch, rolled, and came to rest facing 
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northwest. Injured occupants were transported via ambulance to area medical facilities. The 
crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol.   

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Contact information: Lt. Jenna Clawson Huibregtse, ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov, 701-328-2447    

Notice: Updates to media releases will be posted the NDHP website: 
https://www.nd.gov/ndhp/ndhp-news 

https://www.nd.gov/ndhp
mailto:ndhpsafetyedu@nd.gov



